



TIDWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

Projects Meeting September 2021

Minutes of the TTC Projects meeting held on 28th September 2021 at 7pm.

| <p>Attended: Councillors: D Kofita (DK) in the chair, L Coleman (LC), M Connolly (MC), P Hedge (PH), C'Ilrs H Jones (HJ), D Ahern (DA). Admin – K Mooney (KM)</p> | | <p>21/020Pro 2. Apologies for Absence: C'Ilr D Wright (work)</p> <p><i>Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Town Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.</i></p> |
|--|---|---|
| Item | Agenda Item | Action By |
| 21/021Pro | <p>2. Declaration of Interest None <i>(Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).</i></p> | |
| 20/022Pro | <p>3. Minutes of Previous Meeting Minutes of the July & August 2021 Meeting have been ratified at September's Full Town Council Meeting.</p> | |
| 20/023Pro | <p>4. Civic Centre MC stated that as the works are now looking to begin earlier than expected, April 2022, we will need to look soon for alternative office space/premises. Large enough that some of our current regular hirers can operate from. MC stated Town Clerk (CL) has approached NSPCC centre, Drummer Lane as a possible site. CL to follow up on enquiries made to Aspire, Shaw Porter and other prospective owners. MC stated, as per the advice given by Wilkins Kennedy, TTC need to consider the Option to Tax so that we can claim the VAT for the construction of the Civic Centre. If we do not, then that will add a further £1.5M to the build cost. All stated costs have been without VAT. MC proposed Tidworth Town Council Opt to Tax the civic centre and CPT building, seconded by PH, carried.</p> | CL |
| 20/024Pro | <p>5. Allotments MC stated he, CL & DA had met with DIO to discuss access from Humber lane to the field.</p> | |

| | | |
|-----------|---|---|
| | <p>Thanks were given to DA's wife for providing a rough plan to begin discussions prior to a recommendation being made to DIO.</p> <p>DK proposed TTC make a starting recommendation to DIO of 15 allotment spaces with parking at the front and down the length of the allotments, including a gate for security, seconded by PH, carried.</p> <p>DA agreed to provide a new plan with the agreed recommendation and distribute to MC, DK, CL, DIO.</p> | DA |
| 20/025Pro | <p>6. Updates</p> <p>None</p> | |
| 20/026Pro | <p>7. Date of Next Meeting</p> <p>26th October 2021</p> | <p>All agenda items to the Clerk 7 days prior to the meeting</p> |

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 8:07pm